SOJTHWESTERN NEWS

Contact: Jennifer Donovan (214) 648-3404

UT SOUTHWESTERN FACULTY HONORED

DALLAS — December 20, 1995 — Eight members of the faculty and staff at UT Southwestern Medical Center at Dallas have been honored for outstanding work in their fields:

Dr. Mary S. Bean, assistant director of the animal resources center at UT Southwestern, received the 1995 Joseph J. Garvey Award from the American Association for Laboratory Animal Sciences (AALAS).

The award recognizes "meritorious contributions or outstanding accomplishments in administration, education or support programs relating to the care, quality or humane treatment of animals used in biomedical research."

Bean also was voted vice president-elect of the AALAS.

Dr. Harold B. Crasilneck, clinical professor of psychology, has been named the 1995 Distinguished Psychologist by the Texas Psychological Association. The award was presented at the association's annual meeting in San Antonio in November.

A pioneer in the field of medical hypnotism, Crasilneck teaches an elective course in medical hypnotism for fourth-year medical students.

Dr. Alfred G. Gilman, chairman of pharmacology at UT Southwestern, received the American Cancer Society's 1995 Medal of Honor during the ACS annual banquet in Chicago in November. The award is the highest honor that the society bestows.

Gilman's medal recognizes his contributions in basic research.

Holder of the Raymond Willie and Ellen Willie Distinguished Chair in Molecular Neuropharmacology in Honor of Harold B. Crasilneck, Ph.D., Gilman won the 1994 Nobel Prize in physiology or medicine for his work on G proteins.

Dr. and Mrs. Norman Kaplan received the 1995 Torch of Conscience Award from the Southwest Region of the American Jewish Congress. The award cites their "commitment

(MORE)

FACULTY HONORED - 2

to social justice, religious freedom, human rights and equality." -

Kaplan is a professor of internal medicine and chief of hypertension at UT Southwestern. He served as first president of the Dallas Memorial Center of Holocaust Studies.

Mrs. Kaplan is past president of the Faculty Women's Club and currently serves on the regional board of directors of the American Jewish Conference.

Dr. Richard Mabry, professor of otorhinolaryngology, and **Cynthia Mabry** a staff nurse in otorhinolaryngology at UT Southwestern, received the Sam Sanders Award for research in allergy and sinus disease at the annual meeting of the American Academy of Otolaryngic Allergy.

Their prize-winning paper was on "Immunotherapy for Allergic Fungal Sinusitis." Dr. and Mrs. Mabry donated their \$500 prize to the Department of Otorhinolaryngology's Resident Research Fund.

Dr. Rod J. Rohrich, chairman of plastic surgery at UT Southwestern, has been selected as recipient of a 1996 Aesthetic Plastic Surgery Visiting Professorship by the Plastic Surgery Educational Foundation.

Each year the foundation names one or two outstanding aesthetic plastic surgeons nationwide to serve as its visiting professors. This is the second consecutive year that Rohrich has been chosen for this honor.

Dr. Janet Squires, associate professor of pediatrics at UT Southwestern, and her coworkers in the Pediatric AIDS Network of Dallas (PANDA) have been named winners of the 1995 Award for Innovation from the Association for the Care of Children's Health.

PANDA is a coalition comprising UT Southwestern, Children's Medical Center of Dallas, Parkland Memorial Hospital and a number of community organizations involved in public education and service to AIDS patients and their families. Squires is director of the AIDS clinic at Children's Medical Center, a pediatric hospital affiliated with UT Southwestern.